The Honorable Larry Gossett
August 5, 2013
Page 2

August 5, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide fair wages, hours, and working conditions to employees who provide essential services to the King County Council.

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Brotherhood of Teamsters Local 117 (Legislative Analysts - King County Council) collective bargaining agreement for the period of July 1, 2013, through June 30, 2014, which is a one year extension of the current collective bargaining agreement.
This agreement covers 17 employees that work for the King County Council.  The employees of this bargaining unit conduct qualitative and quantitative analysis of policy issues, assist with the development and implementation of Council-directed initiatives, and participate in the Council’s annual budget adoption process by analyzing budgets and financial plans.

The enclosed collective bargaining agreement continues to provide for bargaining unit employees to be subject to just cause suspension and discharge but if challenged, the County’s judgment will be upheld unless it is arbitrary or capricious.  In cases where the County’s determination is based on a documented process of performance management, it may not be challenged.  The agreement provides for the efficient assignment of bargaining unit work to persons outside the bargaining unit and provides further that layoff determinations shall be based on knowledge, skills and abilities of the employee, the performance of the employee, and the needs of the employer to perform duties of bargaining unit employees.

This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability, and productivity for the County by incorporating standardized biweekly payroll practices to the County administration of personal holiday accruals, vacation leave accrual limits, and sick leave accrual.
This collective bargaining agreement furthers the County’s Strategic Plan by attracting and retaining a quality workforce by providing fair market wages and working conditions.
There are no changes to the wage schedule, and the cost-of-living adjustment for 2014 follows the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will further the efficient operations of the King County Council and the vital services that the King County Council provides to the residents of King County.
If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
